


Funding/Financing
Energy Efficiency Network Survey

Last month, NCIF, EEWV and Bridge Valley’s Sustainability 
Institute, conducted a survey aimed at identifying strategies to 
increase partnership, networking and information sharing among 
stakeholders. Respondents included technical assistance 
providers, policy makers, advocates and educators. Survey 
results indicated stakeholders are interested in more confer-
ences, webinars and list serves, especially on policy as a means 
to promote energy efficiency. Thank you to all who participated.
Source: NCIF

Renewable Energy Capacity Additions

Renewable resources provided 56 percent of newly-installed 
U.S. electric generating capacity in the first half of 2014. This 
amounted to 1,965 MW of the 3,529 MW total installed. Solar 
and wind accounted for 1,131 MW and 699 MW respectively; 
natural gas accounted for 1,555 MW.
Source: FERC Energy Infrastructure Update
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Rural Energy for America Program (REAP)

The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s REAP program has set 
aside $1.5 million to fund guaranteed loans and grants for 
Renewable Energy and Energy Efficiency projects in West 
Virginia for the next two fiscal years. 

Eligible projects include commercial or pre-commercial 
technology for use of wind, solar, renewable biomass, small 
hydropower, geothermal resources and energy efficiency 
improvements. Eligible applicants must be either:
  

     • A small business, by SBA standards, located in a 
      rural area of <50,000 inhabitants; 
     • An agricultural producer (>50 percent of income for 
      agricultural products). 

Applications are accepted on an ongoing basis.

In the guaranteed loan program, the USDA guarantees 
loans to commercial lenders that service the loan. 
Guaranteed loans can finance up to 75 percent of total 
project costs and grants can cover up to 25 percent of total 
project costs. A loan and grant combination can cover up to 
75 percent of project costs.

The next funding period is the fall of 2014. For more 
information about the West Virginia program call (304) 
284-4882, email jesse.gandee@wv.usda.gov or visit 
rurdev.usda.gov/Energy.html.

NCIF Funding for Energy Audits

The Natural Capital Investment Fund (NCIF) is pleased to 
announce its recent award of a Rural Business Enterprise 
Grant (RBEG) to fund energy audits throughout West 
Virginia. Funding comes from USDA Rural Development, 
and will help cover the cost of audits for small, rural 
businesses. NCIF invites energy auditors to submit inquiries 
regarding contract services. Contact NCIF’s Energy Project 
Manager at hvargason@conservationfund.org or (304) 
870-2238 and stay tuned for more information.

ENERGY   EFFICIENCY   TIPS  &  Other  Links

Using your programmable thermostat:
www.energystar.gov/index.cfm?fuseaction=vid_galler
y.showGenYTVideo

Programmable thermostat tool:
www.energystar.gov/index.cfm?c=thermostats.progT
hermostat
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